
October 2021 Newsletter

Upcoming meetings:
- Tuesday, October 12th, 3:15pm: DTA

E-board (virtual meeting)
- Monday, October 18th, 7pm: School

Committee

A message from the president

I hope you have experienced a smooth start to your school year. There is not a whole lot
to report but I have a couple of items of interest for you.

If you need any PPE or cleaning materials (masks, paper towels, etc.) that we negotiated
in a one year side-letter agreement for this year, then please reach out to your building
principal.

If you have received a vaccination for Covid and did not report that to Janet Ingraham,
please consider doing so. She will record you as vaccinated if you simply show her your
card or you can email a picture of it. The district is recording the percentage of staff
vaccinated to report out to the school committee and potentially the state (if the total
percentage were to meet the 80% mark) and it makes contract tracing protocols easier as
well.

Also, please find information below on the availability of limited sick day compensation
for Covid-related absences. This is different from the more generous benefit we had last
year, but it does provide some relief.

The contract that we negotiated last year is in the final stages of production and should
be available on the DTA website in the next few weeks. There will be a limited number
of printed copies but the executive board and officers decided not to print a copy for



every member as people are relying on digital copies more over the past several years. We
will provide print copies upon request. We have experienced some difficulties and delays
in finalizing it for print, but most of that has been smoothed out. I appreciate your
patience. If you need to know of a particular provision or number from the contract
before it is posted, please email me.

Enjoy your much deserved long weekend!
Kathleen Murphy

News from the DTA

The governor has extended the MA Covid-19 Temporary Emergency Paid Sick Leave
Program. This is something that DTA members did not need to utilize last year as “Covid days” were
already part of our negotiated MOU. Now that those days have expired, members still can access this
program.

�” Up to 40 hours of time off, not to exceed one week and not to exceed $850
�” Covid-related leave includes several scenarios, including having Covid symptoms, testing

positive, caring for a family member who is isolating, feeling symptoms from a vaccine/booster,
etc.

�” Number of days available depends on income level
� teachers at the high end of the pay scale
may get two days back, while aides may be eligible for five

If you believe you are eligible for this program, please reach out to Keith. These days will be originally
inputted as sick days, but reaching out to Keith will begin the process for getting those sick days back.

News from the MTA

The MTA is offering three free professional development courses this October and November.
These courses are Culturally Responsive Teaching Practices for English Learners (15 PDPs in
SEI/ESL), Diversity and Inclusion in Education (10 PDPs in Safe and Supportive Schools), and
Teaching with the New Dyslexia Guidelines (15 PDPs in Special Education). Registration opens at
4pm on Monday, October 4th at this link.

mailto:taverna@danvers.org
https://web.cvent.com/event/1752d37d-5cad-49f1-85a5-d9ab4b265325/summary


DTA Officers
Kathleen Murphy, president 
� kmurphy.dta@gmail.com
Jody Sheehan, vice president 
� jsheehan.dta@gmail.com
Tracie Ewing, secretary 
� tewing.dta@gmail.com
Wendy Waldron, treasurer 
� wwaldron.dta@gmail.com

School Committee
Eric Crane, chairperson 
� ericcrane@danvers.org
Arthur Skarmeas, secretary 
� arthurskarmeas@danvers.org
Alice Campbell 
� alicecampbell@danvers.org
Robin Doherty 
� robindoherty@danvers.org
Jeff Kay 
� jeffreykay@danvers.org
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